

## GREETINGS TO ALL OUR MG CLASSICS FAMILY!

As our temperatures are starting to cool off, The Pumpkins and Halloween candy have vanished, we are now ready for a wonderful Thanksgiving dinner!

Wishing you all a warm peaceful Thanksgiving!

October was filled with quite a few events that I enjoyed! First Coast Car Council had their annual "CRUISE TO THE CREEK" which always supports the "Ronald Mc Donald House". Though it was a bit smaller than other years, they had a beautiful array of approximately 200 cars. We ended up having a total of nine MG's, and were able to enjoy the day with Car Talk.... enjoying good friends in our club and meeting other owners.

Everything was going along as planned until the clouds started to roll in around noon. So our usual routine that we all know so well began. Putting up the convertible tops, rolling up windows, covering cars with tarps, and taking out our umbrellas- just in the nick of time!

Light rain started to come down and at this point, the DJ announced that awards would be given out an hour early. Everyone gathered near the awards table, standing under the trees as much as possible.

HAPPY TO ANNOUNCE - 3 of our members in the Foreign Car Category received Awards! Congrats **\*\*\*** to Neil, Stan, and Mark!















Our BRITISH CAR CLASSIC TURNED OUT TO BE A GREAT DAY!

The Kings Head Pub had officially closed it doors the end of September.

This had created a lot of concern and confusion ,with lots of questions floating around and not knowing how this would affect our Event.

After speaking & then confirming with Elaine from the PUB, we were thrilled to find out that the Show could still go forward as planned!

We then forged ahead with planning to make it the best we could considering the Pub restaurant would not be open etc.

Our fabulous Set Up Crew gathered together at the Pub before the Sun began to rise. The show field had been mowed, it was clean & dry as we began transforming the site.... as markers and signs were put down, welcome registration tables were put in place, and the tents were going up!

We miraculously ended up having 62 cars that began to arrive early in the morning!

A beautiful calm day with very few clouds during the mid morning, and all of a sudden the clouds started to appear and and raindrops started to fall. We were fortunate that the rain only stayed for five or 10 minutes and then clear skies appeared!

I must say it was the first time in a very, very long time, that I put the top up on my car, twice in one day!



AWARDS WERE GIVEN OUT AT 1:30 IN THE AFTERNOON!

MGT SERIES: NEIL NELSON & BRUCE SEDELMEYER

MGA CATEGORY: WAYNE SNOOK & FRANK WEINGARTEN

MGB CATEGORY: LEAH SEDELMEYER, IAN MASSEY, RON

PALLONARI, & MIKE HOGAN

MG MIDGET: CATHY ALBERS

KINGS HEAD PUB AWARD: SYBIL BRADLEY

EXTRA THANKS TO STALVEYS BBQ FOOD TRUCK & HONORABLE DISCHARGE PORTO POTTY WHO CAME ON SUCH SHORT NOTICE!

































We gathered at Legacy Automotive for a great informative, tech session and monthly meeting. We had 16 members in attendance with 11 MG's. We snacked on some sandwiches, which was provided for the members by the club. Three members ended up doing oil changes and working on their cars while the rest of the members watched eagerly as they worked. The meeting was called to order, and I gave a brief synopsis of our British car classic show, which was at the Kings Head Pub.

It was announced at the meeting that Bruce Sedelmeyer will be stepping down as Vice President, due to other commitments. A motion to nominate Roger Hartman to take his place was raised and accepted.



The annual Safety Harbor Car Show also occurred on the same date as our meeting at Legacy automotive. I would like to congratulate Stan and Lilly Kinmonth for receiving an award for their triumph, and also Ian and Paula Massey for receiving an award with their MGB.



MARK SPALDING HAS SUBMITTED AN APPLICATION TO THE GAINESVILLE BUREAU OF Tourism and we are hoping to receive a monetary stipend, which will be Applied to our gof in gainesville, april 2025





## USS ORIECK MUSEUM CARSHOW

DOWNTOWN ON THE ST. JOHN'S RIVER

THE SHOW IS ON DECEMBER 7TH, WHICH IS PEARL HARBOR DAY! SOME OF US WILL BE ATTENDING YOU CAN GO
ONLINE AND PRE-REGISTER AT

USSORLICK/CARSHOW



See you all soon! Warm Regards, Fred



AT BANNON LAKES

MUST REGISTER

\$10 PER PERSON

BALANCE WILL BE PAID BY CLUB

JANUARY 18TH ZEURO FEST CAR SHOW AT CLASSIC CAR MUSEUM OF ST. AUGUSTINE

REGISTRATION TOWARDS END OF NOVEMBER

PAGE 8